The Office of Child Care (OCC) received four anonymous public comments requesting an extension to the submission deadline of the FFY 2021 ACF-218 Quality Progress Report (QPR). While we acknowledge that the reporting deadline is fast approaching, we have worked to provide information to grantees to alleviate concerns with receiving a final version late in the calendar year. Overall we have determined that an extension is not appropriate for the following reasons. 
· First, December 31 of each year is the known regulatory deadline. 
· Second, we provided grantees with a draft form of the QPR on September 15, 2021 and were told that it was a “near final” version with only minor changes expected based on the final comment period (as agreed to by OMB) – no changes to the content of the form have been made since then. 
· Finally, ARP information collected in the FFY 2021 QPR is due to the Administration in early 2022 – any delay in the deadline would delay this reporting as well. 

After re-reviewing the QPR, we felt the specification of dates in a number of items within section 13 may have caused confusion related to these requests for an extension. As such, we have updated section 13 to remove the specification of dates “from October 1, 2020 to September 30, 2021.”
